Town of Pomona Park, Town Council Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, May 11", 2021

Mayor Joseph Svingala presided. Council present were Lynda Linkswiler, CarrieAnn Evans, Patricia Mead
James Griffin, Dr. Robert Warren, Bud Eckels, Town Attorney Craig Sherar, Town Clerk Andrea Almeida,
Deputy Clerk Kelly Krupski.
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Mayor Joseph Svingala led in the pledge to the flag.
Town Clerk Andrea read the correspondence list.
Minutes of Council Meetings- February 9%, 2021, March 9%, 2021, April 13t ,2021

Councilman Griffin made a motion to adopt all the minutes from February, March and April.
Councilwoman Evans 2" the motion to approve the meeting minutes. Motion approved unanimously.

Unfinished Business
Financials- Kelly Krupski went over the check register, financial review.

Beautification- Councilwoman Linkswiler spoke on the new crape myrtles being put in over at the post
office. Sixty hats have been approved and ordered. Founders Day is Saturday May 22, 2021 at 11am.

Perry Street drainage- Bruce Wolfred suggested renting equipment to clean the ditches to relieve the
standing water, currently we are not moving forward until a survey shows the easements.

Beach Signage- Two new signs have been made by Richard Cooney to replace the old ones.

Guest Speakers- District Commander Captain Davis Ussery answered question regarding traffic on W.
Main St.

Auditor Ron Moates- went over audit of the town. This will be his last audit for the town. The town will
need to find a new auditor.

Public Hearing ltems- none
New Business- Dr. Warren is working on collecting information for locks for the restrooms at the beach.

Bruce Wolfred spoke on the benefits of moving the pole bought for Mayor’s park to the restrooms at
the beach. Councilman Griffin made a motion to move the pole and Councilwoman Evans 2" the
motion. Motion passed unanimously.

Ordinance 2021-3

Councilman Griffin made a made a motion and Councilman Warren 2", The vote was 4 yays 3 nays for
the first reading.

Moats & Associates invoice #21264

Councilwoman Evans made a motion, Councilwoman Mead 2™ the motion. Motion approved
unanimously.



Coronavirus
The Governor has removed all ordinances mandating a face covering.
Training for new Town Clerk

Councilwoman Evans made a motion to approve clerk school, Councilman Warren 2™ the at6tion.
Approved unanimously.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:52 pm




